A message from THE CLASSICAL ACADEMY

Dear TCA Family and Friends,

The TCA Board of Directors would like to share some highlights from our February 12, 2018 Board Meeting:

## **Board Election:**

Only two candidates applied to run for the TCA Board this year to fill the two vacating seats; therefore, the Board canceled the election and appointed Mr. Rob Moulton and Mr. Jeff Rudder as Directors to fulfill the upcoming 3-year terms. Both Mr. Moulton and Mr. Rudder have served as Directors on the Board for the last 3 years. We thank them in advance for their willingness to serve for another term.

## **Capital Construction:**

Dave Tubb, Director of Operations, updated us on the progress of the North Campus gym and auditorium construction projects. Most of the upcoming work will be on the interior of the structures, so visibility of progress being made will diminish as the projects continue. Thanks to the North Campus community for their patience and flexibility throughout this construction process.

## **Celebrate TCA:**

This month, we celebrated our Wellness Task Force. This Task Force was formed in December 2016 and includes members of school administration, a nurse, counselors, a school psychologist, parents, and students. We heard from the parents how TCA has transformed from being appropriately reactive to proactive in helping educate our students, staff, and parents about difficult and sensitive topics. The students shared their appreciation for providing a student voice on the Task Force while helping shape the school's response to health and wellness concerns.

As always, if you have any questions, please contact us at talk2tcaboard@gmail.com.

Paul Baker

**Board Secretary** 

## TCA Mission Statement

The Classical Academy exists to assist parents in their mission to develop exemplary citizens, equipped with analytical thinking skills, virtuous character, and a passion for learning, all built upon a solid foundation of knowledge.